
THE VICE PRESIDENT'S CHAMBER 

WASHINGTON 

Honorable .Amon Carter, 
Fort Worth , 
Texas. 

Dear Mr. Carter: 

December 7, 1937 

Your letter of November 30th, with attached 
copy of letter to the President, is received, and 
will be filed for consideration in the event a vacancy 
occurs. 

Your other letters have been received, but 
this seems to be the busy season and Mr. Garner has 
not had time to look at them; however, they will all 
come under his observation when things clear up a 
little. 

With kindest regards, I am 

Very cordially, 

E. R. Garner 
ERG.l Secretary to the Vice President 


